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SEPTEMBER 2023Welcome back to school 

The teaching and administrative staff of the LFIB Primary School

wish you all the best for the start of the 2023 school year.

We were delighted to welcome the new families on Thursday 31/08

afternoon. This year, 6 new teachers are joining our teaching team. 

Mme Claire Salmon-Besnard in CPA, Mme Léa Druette in CE1C, Mme

Alice Dellinger in CE2B, Mr Romain Pazot in CM2C, Mme Maureen

Vidal for the FLSco class and Mme Katie Wilkinson in the English

team. A warm welcome to you all!

Information form 2023-2024

The pre-filled information forms based on the data you entered on

Eduka will be distributed this week. If there is a mistake, you must

correct it in red on the form AND update this information on your

EDUKA account. 

The last page must be completed and signed. All documents must

be returned to the school by 8 September at the latest.

During the holiday period

This summer, a number of rooms and areas at the LFIB underwent

some work: floors in CE1D and CE2 SI classrooms, painting in CE1

and CM1 classrooms, renovation of the CE2 Thai room and the

computer room, refurbishment of the FLSco rooms, renovation of

the maternelle reception area with the installation of a

dehumidification system to counter the heat and installation of a

new play structure in the elementary school playground.

Monday 4th September : start of the
new school year / language pathway
presentation meeting for new families

Tuesday 5th September at 17.00:
CM2 back-to-school meeting

Wednesday 6th September at 17.00:
CP back-to-school meeting

Thursday 7th September at 17.00: PS
and MS back-to-school meeting

Saturday 9th September at 12.00:
AES registration opens

Monday 11th September at 17:00: GS
back-to-school meeting

Tuesday 12th September at 17:00:
CE1 back-to-school meeting

Wednesday 13th September at 17:00:
CE2 back-to-school meeting

Thursday 14th September at 17:00:
CM1 back-to-school meeting

Monday 25th September: start of AES
and pedagogical support activities
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CP and CE1: exit at 15:10 on Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays

CE2, CM1 and CM2: pupils leave at 16.10 on Tuesdays and 15.10

on Thursdays.

Welcoming new French-speaking pupils

In partnership with Alliance Française de Bangkok, LFIB organised

and hosted the 1st integration camp for new French-speaking

students from 28 August to 1 September. 20 students (10

maternelle and 10 elementary) attended classes and activities in

French, at school, to prepare for the start of the new school year. 

This integration continues with the creation of the FLSco+ classes,

providing intensive French classes every morning for the school's

neo-French-speaking pupils. 

French classes at LFIB, in partnership with the Alliance Française

de Bangkok, will be offered to non-French-speaking parents at the

end of September. We will keep you informed.

Language lessons

Language classes (Thai and English) will start on Thursday 7th

September to allow teachers to assess new pupils individually. 

Please note that the afternoon Thai lessons will start on Monday

4th September.

Registration from 09/09/2023 to
13/09/2023
Session 1: from 25/09/2023 to
16/02/2024
Session 2: from 04/03/2024 to
28/06/2024

Individualised Care Protocol

If your child suffers from a food or other
allergy, we invite you to contact the
school to set up an Individualised Care
Plan so that we can make the necessary
arrangements (meals, exemption, etc.),
have an emergency medicine kit at
school and intervene in the event of an
incident.

School exit time 

If you are collecting your child from
school, we would remind you that the
leaving times are 2.10pm, 3.10pm or
4.10pm, depending on the activities
chosen. It is essential that you collect
your child on time.

Back-to-school meetings

The back-to-school meetings will take
place at the LFIB (no video conference
meetings). Please save the dates in your
calendar (see Agenda section).

AES 

The provisional schedule is online on the
LFIB website. Please note! It is
provisional and some activities (in red)
may or may not be confirmed when
registration opens.
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